
FROM THE PRINCIPAL     No.16 Tuesday 12th September 2017 

Dear Parents, Students & School Community, 
School Concert 
The school concert was presented on Tuesday 5th and Wednesday 6th September at South 
Oakleigh College. Both nights provided exceptional entertainment for our families. 
 

I would like to take a moment to acknowledge some people who have made this night happen. 
♦ South Oakleigh College – for allowing us access to the facility.  
♦ The concert committee – Mrs Mackay, Mrs Irwing, Mr Wells, Mrs Moriani, Miss Ziebell 

and Mrs McKinley. 
♦ Rock Band – Mr Wells 
♦ Choir and Dance Group – Mrs McKinley 
♦ LOTE Greek Groups – Mrs Zapantis and Mrs Xenofontos 
♦ Staff – for their assistance and flexibility in catering for the concert scheduling. 
♦ Office staff – Mrs Irwing, Mrs Fildes and Mrs Morrison 
♦ Little Devils Circus – Hayden as the trainer 
♦ Students – thank you for the time and effort you have afforded the concert over the 

past 10 weeks. 
 

DVD’s of the concert(s) are now on sale at the school office $25.00 each. 
 

Modular 5 Portable Update 
The new modular 5 portable was officially hand over to the school last Thursday.  

It is not currently known which class will be utilising the facility from the beginning of 2018. 
Please see the pictures below of the interior. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Opinion Survey 
Thank you to the 68 parents that completed the online survey. Your feedback will be  
valuable in allocating resources and future planning for our school. 

Continued page 2 
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Trauma Informed School Community – Professional Learning 
Gabrielle Evans from School Focussed Youth Serviced provided staff with two sessions on 
being a Trauma Informed School Community. It was fascinating to hear how many of our  
day-to-day interactions/behaviours can influence a child’s development. We learnt that  
children require 6 core strengths to cope with traumatic experiences: 

 

Parent and Community Club (PACC) 
Congratulations to the following parents 
that were elected as office bearers. 
President:  Karen Vasilaras (Zoe 3/4) 
Vice President: Alana Everard (Jayden 3/4) 
Secretary:  Rebecca Mandile (Lavinia Prep ) 
Vice Secretary: Isabella Dvorzak (Lucas 1/2) 
Treasurer:  Sophie Wong (William Prep) 
 
Next Event 
Thursday 14th September:  
Footy Colours - Hot Dog and Sushi 

Parent volunteers required for: 
 

⇒ Thursday 14th September: from 11:10am to cook and distribute hot dogs, sushi and 
drinks between 12:40 and 1pm (10 parents)  

⇒ Call Karen 0416 720 508 or contact the school to volunteer 
 

The Father’s Day stall raised a confirmed total of $211.27.  

Thank you to the numerous parents that assisted with ordering, labelling and selling the 
products. Your support is appreciated! 

Robotics at Cheltenham Secondary College 
On Friday the 1st of September 4 students (Christos S, Timmy K, Mischa K and Eleni S) went 
to Cheltenham Secondary College to participate in the Digital Technologies Spectacular 
Workshop which focused on Coding Makeblock Mbots which could be programmed using a  
program extended off popular coding website Scratch- ScratchX. They used the extension 
to guide them through courses such as making the Mbot go in a straight line, which was hard 
because one motor was stronger than the other. Another was to make the Mbot travel in a 
square, triangle and figure eight, and then afterwards an obstacle course. 
By Timmy K and Christos S  
 
Mr Mallett on leave 
I will be on Long Serve Leave for the last week of term. In my absence, Ms Pashos will be 
acting Principal. She will be supported by the leadership team of Mrs Hallowell, Mrs Hedger 
and Miss Ziebell.  
 
Early finish to Term 3 
Term 3 will conclude with an assembly at 1:45pm with the, dismissal at 2:30pm on Friday 22nd 
September. The school office will close at 3pm. Term 4 will resume on Monday 9th October.  
Enjoy your break and thank you for your ongoing support of the school. 

Playground Equipment 
Playsafe has started the process of replacing some playground equipment that started to  
deteriorate over time. The travel track and chain mesh in the Yr. 3-6 playground will be the 
first items replaced. 
 
 

Robbie Mallett 
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LAST DAY OF TERM 4 
 

FRIDAY 19 December 2014 
12.00 ASSEMBLY  
1.00 DISMISSAL 

 
Have a safe and happy holiday. 

2017 ESSENTIAL STUDENT LEARNING ITEMS PAYMENT 

 

TERM TWO IS DUE NOW—$87.50 

 

Payments can be made to the office or by direct deposit in to the school account: 
 

Commonwealth Bank—BSB:  063-126  Account:  1006 1911 

 

Please add your family name and fees in the description field 

    

    

    

 

Term 3 Monday 17 July  to  Friday 22 September 2017 

September Tuesday 12  School council sub committees 
5.00—School Finance 
6.00—Education  

 Thursday 14 Footy Colours 
Hot Dog and Sushi Day 

 Friday 15 Years 5 & 6 Excursion to 
Queen Victoria Market 

 Tuesday 19 Last day for earn & learn  
stickers 

  Year 5 visiting South Oakleigh 
Secondary College 

 Wednesday 20 Prep Incursion - Taskworks 

 Friday 22 Last Day term 3 
1.45—Assembly  
2.30—Dismissal 

October Monday 9 First Day Term 4 

 Wednesday 18 5.00—Finance sub committee 
6.00—Education sub  
committee 

 Saturday 21 

or Sunday 22 

Working Bee—TBC 

 Tuesday 24 6.30—Buildings and Grounds 
sub committee 
7.00—School council 

 Tuesday 31 Years 1 & 2 incursion—animals 
and their habitats 

November Monday 6 Curriculum Day 

 Tuesday 7 Cup day Holiday 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWS    
 

We would like to wish the Klein-Coleman 
family all the best as they relocate interstate-
we will miss you!! 
 
After School Care will be available from 
2.30pm until 6pm SHARP on the last day of 
Term. 
 
Late pickup will incur a $1 per minute fee. 
 
We wish all our families a fun and refreshing 
holiday and may the best team win the AFL 
Grand Final!! 
 

Lesley, Ann, Maxine, Rita & Axelle  
OSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAM    

September COME AND JOIN IN THE FUN COME AND JOIN IN THE FUN COME AND JOIN IN THE FUN COME AND JOIN IN THE FUN  

Monday 11 Bingo 

Tuesday 12 Skipping Games 

Wednesday 13 Art / Brain teasers 

Thursday 14 Movie 

Friday 15 Fun with music 

WEEKEND 

Monday 18 Dress ups 

Tuesday 19 Kick the tin 

Wednesday 20 Art—dot painting 

Thursday 21 Dream time stories 

Friday 22 Free play – Last day of term 3 

REMEMBER YOUR COAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR COAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR COAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR COAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAY    

 
 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 
 

FRIDAY 22nd September 2017 
 

1.45 ASSEMBLY  
 2.30 DISMISSAL 

 
Have a safe and happy holiday. 

First day term 4 
 

Monday 9th October 2017 

SEEKING DONATIONS 
 

IF YOU HAVE ANY OUT-
GROWN UNIFORM THAT YOU 
NO LONGER NEED WE WOULD 
BE HAPPY TO RECEIVE IT AT 

THE OFFICE 
PARTICULARLY TRACKSUIT 

PANTS FOR THOSE  
‘LITTLE ACCIDENTS’ 
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Division AthleticsDivision AthleticsDivision AthleticsDivision Athletics    
On Thursday 12th October, 11 of our students will be representing our 

school at the Monash-Waverley Division Athletics Carnival.  

 It will be held at Waverley Athletics Track, Glen Waverley.  

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

We are so proud of our Clarinda P.S athletes.We are so proud of our Clarinda P.S athletes.We are so proud of our Clarinda P.S athletes.We are so proud of our Clarinda P.S athletes.    

Good luck at Division!          Good luck at Division!          Good luck at Division!          Good luck at Division!          Justine Leopold PE Teacher 

Name Age Group Event Time – Heats Time – Finals 

Georgia K. 10 Girls 1500m 

200m 

9:30am 

11:45am 

N/A 

12:45pm 

Monique W. 12 Girls Hurdles (80m) 9:45am 10:45am 

Yianni M. 11 Boys Hurdles (80m) 9:45am 10:45am 

Mischa K. 10 Girls 100m 11:15am 12:15pm 

Kaitlin N 10 Girls Long Jump 10:00am N/A 

Katia K. 12 Girls Shot Put 11:00am N/A 

Yanni A. 10 Boys Long Jump 
200m 

10:00am 11:45am N/A 

12:45pm 

Ryan K. 11 Boys 200m 11:45am 12:45pm 

Xander I. 11 Boys Discus 11:00am N/A 

Evan M. 12 Boys Shot Put 11:00am N/A 

Ryan K. 
Xander I. 
Virone W. 
Yianni M 

11 Boys RELAY 
TEAM 

2:00pm N/A 





 
NOW IS THE TIME TO  

ENROL YOUR CHILD FOR SCHOOL FOR 2018 
 

If your child turns 5 years old on or before 30th April 2018 they 
can start school in January 2018. 

 
Call into the school office for an  

enrolment form any time between 8.30am - 4.00pm. 
 

   Bring along your child’s; 
Birth Certificate  

Immunisation Certificate. 
 

Tell your friends, relatives and neighbours so that they 
remember to enrol their children as well. 

LOCAL ADVERTISING 








